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PO Box 60 
Woodsville, NH 03785 

 
 
August 3, 2024 Meeting Summary 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Gary Griswold 
 
Secretaries report from July read and accepted as read 
 
Treasurers report from July read, explanation of additional expenses given. Super Raffle expenses and prize payouts 
detailed and Profit reported on. Treasurers report accepted as read. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Gun Safety and Handling Course 
 Letter from the SubNoir club with offer of classes they have available passed around to members present for  
 Review. 
 Suggestion from Cindy Wyss on getting a Women On Target class from the NRA 
 Eric Larson spoke about the sts-nh.com Matthew Cashin training courses.  
 
 
New Business: 
 
Mowing 
 Review of the incident during mowing on August 2nd, 2024. Mike Emerson to now padlock the gate with  
 His own padlock while he is mowing so that the range is not accessible until he has finished mowing.  
 The individual for the reason of this discussion is known, and if it happens again he will be dealt with. An email 
 Was sent out to all members to remind them of the mowing and rules regarding the mowing. 
 
Lou Mardin Plinker 
 Coming up on Sunday, need volunteers and participants.  
 
A Suggested ‘Fun Shoot’ 
 Discussion of a 22LR Fun Shoot, less expensive rifle, 12 power or under scope, soft bags or sand bag rest only. 
 Suggested Target shown. 
 Date not yet set. No lunch provided but drinks on sale. Lower fee to enter $10 per gun or $15 for two guns. 
 Will email out a feeler and the Date & Time when decided. Will need volunteers to arrive by 7 am to set up  
 As is our usual request. 
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Old Fashion Field Day  
 Bruce Simonds has been asking to have an Old Fashion Field Day. Bruce will furnish the targets and shoot in  
 the field day. Could not get him to commit to working the shooting. Gary did explain to Bruce that we need  
 Help with the organizing and running of the Old Fashion Field Day.  That our core of 8-10 volunteers have already  
 Donated many of their weekends to the club. If Bruce could come up with the people to organize and run he 
 Would be more than happy to see if we could find a date for this.  
  
 
Hunters Ed – Traditional Course 
 A lot of discussion on this subject. The Instructors group at AVFG is growing. We have 3 Chiefs and 7 instructors 

That are all members of the club. 
 So at this time we have 10 that can do instruction. We have 3-4 more members that are interested in or have  
 already signed up to take the Instructors course being offered in September. 
 Regarding the question of having another group from outside our membership come in to do the Traditional 

 2 day course was talked about. It is the feeling of the Chiefs and Instructors that the club has enough bodies 
 to do the Traditional at least once a year and possibly 4 field courses for those that take the on-line course. 
 
New Members 
  
 New Members voted in on August 3, 2024 
  Aidan Rivers-Currier from Monroe, NH 
  Jeffrey Thurston from Orford, NH 
  Gary Goodwin from Woodsville, NH 
  Amy Baker from Haverhill, NH 
  Doug Randall from Bradford, VT 
 Returning Member requiring Orientation 
  Eric Larson 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 8 pm with Orientation for the new members present done after the meeting. 
 
Gary had a brief meeting with Eric Larson regarding info on the Gun Handling and Safety courses he and Mr Jarvis could 
teach. 
 
 


